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Friday 15th November 2024 
Letter 10 
 
  
 

Monday 18th November  Filming taking place in school  
3.20pm Y3-6 KS2 Mr Scaife Sports club  
3.20pm Y3-6 Drumming after-school club  

Tuesday 19th November  

Wednesday 20th November Y4/5 Swimming 
Craft club after school 
6.00pm Karate Club (external provider) 

Thursday 21st November  Y1/2 Mr Scaife after school sports club 3.20-4.15 
7.00pm FOBS meeting- all welcome to attend 

Friday 22nd November  My Darcy After School Football club  
 

 

The weekly letter is now also on the school website under the newsletter tab.  
 

Attendance for each year group this week is:  Well done this week to Reception for the highest 
attendance in school! 
 
Please remember to call us before 9.00am if your 

child is absent. 
If you don’t contact us, we will call you and work 

down our contact list.  
If we still cannot contact you, we may come to your 

house to do a welfare check. 

Reception 98.4% Year 4 91.9% 

Year 1 96.7% Year 5 97.9% 

Year 2 96% Year 6 91.9% 

Year 3 92.4% Whole School  94.9% 

Safeguarding Lead – Mrs Fiona Sharp  
Deputy Safeguarding Lead – Mr Dave Fenn  
Safeguarding Governor – Mr Richard Shuttleworth 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Many thanks for your messages and the warm welcome back following the loss of my Mum, it was very much 
appreciated and coming back to school has been a good distraction. Thank you to all the school staff, especially 
our new Deputy Head, Mr Fenn, for ensuring school continued smoothly in my absence.  
 
WINTER WEATHER  
Next week, it seems that snow may be forecast. We will always endeavour to be open, however it will depend on 
how bad the snow is as to whether we can get staff into school. Some of our staff are local and some have up to 
an hour commute. Please ensure you have access to Class dojo if unsure as we will message on there should we be 
closed. Please ensure children are appropriately dressed to go out in snow with gloves, boots and change of shoes 
for inside if we are open. Since we rarely get snow, we do let them go on the field and have fun.  
 
MONDAY FILMING  
On Monday we are filming a promotional video of Broomfield School for the Arete Learning Trust. The 2 
cameramen will be in classrooms filming lessons and trying to get an overview of our school. Children who don’t 
have permission to be on external promotional things, will have a sticker to identify that they are not to be filmed.  
 
 
 

 
 

 

November Right of the Month 
Article 30 

You have the right to protection and freedom 
from war. 



ATTENDANCE SLIPS  
Attendance at school is high on the agenda for the Department for Education, we can’t educate our children if 
they are not in. Previously it has been down to us as a school to monitor attendance, which I have done on a 
termly basis. One of the benefits of being part of the Arete Learning Trust is that they have specific staff who look 
at the data. On a weekly basis we will be getting slips which we will send home if your child is at risk of becoming 
classed as persistently absent, when their attendance falls below 90%. 
 
WINNERS OF THE READING COMPETITION  
Well done to everyone who took part in the book review competition, we had lots of superb entries to choose 
from. These are the children who won the £10 Book Tokens: 
Y2 Ava 
Y3 Violet 
Y4 Miller 
Y5 Poppy 
Y6 Seren 
 
CHILDREN IN NEED 
Thank you to everyone who donated towards Children in Need on the school money app or sent children with 
change for the obstacle course. It is always good to be able to support events like this and it has been lovely to see 
the many bright colours of non-school uniform being worn today. The school council took a huge part in this year’s 
fundraising by organising a tricky obstacle course for children to take on at lunch time to fit in with this year’s 
theme of ‘Challenge yourself’.  To the theme music from ‘Gladiators’ and accompanied by a cheering crowd, the 
children hurdled, bounced, aimed and ran their way through the course and the quickest children received a 
medal as ‘top gladiator’. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We will try and let you know how much we have raised next week once we have counted all the generous 
donations. 
 
FOBS BINGO NIGHT 
A huge thanks to FOBS for organising the bingo event last night. I was very sorry to have missed it, since I am 
usually there having fun and trying hard to win! I hope those that attended had a great time. Another super 
family-friendly night to be enjoyed.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Mrs Fiona Sharp  
Headteacher  

FUTURE DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Date Event 

Monday 18th November  Arete promotional video about Broomfield 

Thursday 21st November  7.00pm FOBS Meeting – all welcome  

Monday 25th November  Arete Trust School Visit 

Tuesday 26th November  Governor meeting 2  

Monday 2nd December  FOBS Christmas Elfridges  

Tuesday 3rd December  FOBS Christmas Elfridges  

Thursday 5th December  FOBS Christmas fair 

Tuesday 10th December  2.00pm Y1/2 Christmas performance 
6.00pm Y1/2 Christmas performance 

Wednesday 11th December  2.00pm Reception Christmas play 

Thursday 12th December  2.00pm Y3/4 Christmas performance 
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6.00pm Y3/4 Christmas performance 

Monday 16th December  2.00pm Y5/6 Christmas performance 
6.00pm Y5/6 Christmas performance 

Wednesday 18th December Christmas dinner  

Thursday 19th December  Christmas parties 

Friday 20th December  Santa round the tree 
Break up for the Christmas holidays at 2.30pm  

 


